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Welcome to ôIn Touch õ 
 

The magazine of Cheltenham United Reformed Church, a joint pastorate 
of the three United Reformed Churches in Cheltenham. The three churches 
work very closely together, sharing this magazine, the website and all 
activities. 
 

St !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ wŜŦƻǊƳŜŘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ is in the Montpellier 
district of Cheltenham town centre. A former Presbyterian 
church founded in 1885, it became United Reformed on 
unification in 1972. St Andrew’s offers impressive facilities, 
meeting the needs of 21st century Cheltenham. 

 
Prestbury United Reformed Church is in the heart of Prestbury 
village on the northern edge of Cheltenham. A former 
Congregational chapel built in 1866, becoming United 
Reformed on unification in 1972. 
 
The Church in Warden Hill is a Local Ecumenical Partnership (LEP) between 
the Anglican (St Christopher’s) and URC communities of Up Hatherley and 
Warden Hill in the south of Cheltenham. Ministry is shared between the 
URC and Rev Gary Grady of the Anglican South Cheltenham Team Ministry. 

Both the Anglican and URC buildings are regularly 
used for worship. 
For other information about the Church in 
Warden Hill please see ‘The Lantern’ or visit 
www.tciwh.org.uk 
 

 
Jesus said: 

“For where two or three are gathered in my name,  
I am there among them.”  (Matthew 18 v20 NRSV) 
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News of the Church Family  
 

We are invited to pray for: 
Isobel, Jean, Pat and Jimmy, 

Margaret, Kate, 
Alister, Tony and Wendy, Joyce and Phil, 

Jean, Karen. 
 
 
 

Our Congratulations go to: 
Kate and Bob Alger on their Golden Wedding 
 
 

Pastoral Visiting -  St Andrew's  
If you are aware of any person who is unwell or anyone who requires a visit please 
contact Ann Lewis who will arrange for one of the pastoral team to visit. e-
mail:  philann14@talktalk.net 

 

 

Serving Elders for 2018 - 2019  
At Prestbury:  Mike Aldridge, Brian Hall, Fiona Hall, Annette Tucker, Irene 
Webber, Rose West 
 
!ǘ {ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ:  Bob Alger, David Black, Mary Cummings, Carol Drummond, 
Jenny Evans Tony Jeans, Janet Kemp, Ann Lewis, Tim Odell, Alison Stagg, 
Geoff Tizzard-King 
 
At The Church in Warden Hill:  Eileen Attwood, Pat Hayward, Diana Miles, Brian 
Miles, Carole Pennington 
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This monthõs Pastoral letter comes from  

David Black, Elder at St Andrewõs 
 
Dear Friends 
Pastoral input by me on a personal level is rare as helping congregations deal with 
property and finance is more my field. This helps reduce the distractions that can 
affect those dealing with more personal matters. It is like the parts of the body 
and we virtually all belong in the part where we are of most use to God whether 
we realise it or not. 
Most of you will know that I had several business trips to the Caribbean during the 
winter dealing with insurance claims arising from Hurricane Irma last September. 
During those trips I was based in St Maarten but also dealt with claims in Anguilla 
which was accessed by ferry so I had several trips in a speedboat for 6 or so 
passengers. The 10 mile trips included a section where we were open to the 
Atlantic and when the waves were higher than the boat it was reminiscent of the 
disciples in a storm on the Sea of Galilee. 
We were aware of the effects of the flooding in 2007 because we were on 
bowsers and bottled water for a time and I have seen the damage that flooding 
can cause in commercial and domestic properties. The damage caused by a 
Hurricane of the strength of Irma was on another level because it affected 
everything including yachts, docks, roofs, structural steel beams and vehicles. It 
even blew away accounting records when the office window got destroyed. The 
places that are flood prone can prepare like a modern day Noah to enable them 
to recover faster. However the hurricane path and strength is less predictable so 
one can go a generation between major damage. The “hurricanes” in our lives 
tend to arise from problems relating to employment, family and friends. When we 
pray to God for the people we know whom we perceive to need help may we also 
pray for those we do not know whose lives have been turned upside down by 
natural disasters or civil wars. 
As our involvement in the Christian Aid week door to door collections has reduced 
some members have come up with an alternative way we can contribute by 
having a Sunday afternoon concert with tea afterwards. Why not see if you can 
come and bring some friends, donations for Christian Aid. Some of the countries 
they help are prone to natural disasters while others are war zones with millions 
of displaced people.         
  David  
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Easter at Prestbury URC  
This Palm Sunday we were pleased to receive the 
Procession from St Mary’s at the Village Cross; the weather 
was good enough to allow for the short service to be 
outside. There were a couple of short readings, a hymn and 
a prayer and Fr. Nick blessed all our palms before our 
friends set off back for their own service. 
On Good Friday some of us joined in the Celebrate! Family Worship at St Mary’s – 
a mixture of reflective deeds, readings, prayers and modern songs. We were 
reminded that Jesus was put to death not on the ‘green hill far away’ but most 
likely on a rubbish tip and far from being mourned by a large crowd, the Disciples 
had vanished and the women who were left, stood there at great personal risk as 
they may have been deemed guilty by association and crucified themselves. 
On Easter Sunday the Cross was again garlanded by a wreath of white and yellow 
flowers kindly made by Dee Graham of St Mary’s. The Cross will now stand for a 
little while after Easter to remind all who see it of the true meaning of Easter. 
 
 
 

Good Friday in Charlton Ki ngs 

Some of us from St Andrew's were involved in the Passion Drama “Veronicas 
Veil”, presented by Charlton Kings Community Players during the CK Churches 
"Walk of Witness". 

Written, produced and directed by Tony Jeans, Costumes by Sandra Jeans 
Bob Alger – Barabbas, Kate Alger - a member of the chorus of Women of 
Jerusalem 

The legend of Veronica’s Veil comes from the early middle ages. As Jesus is led to 
Calvary, a woman in the crowd wipes his face with her stole or veil and an image 
of his face is left miraculously upon it. 

The name Veronica suggests a pun– Vera Icon –i.e. True Image. 

http://www.charltonkingscommunityplayers.com/ 
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United Pastorate Service  

 

10.30am on 10th WǳƴŜ ŀǘ {ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ 
To be led by Bob Alger and Rev Gary Grady 

The service will be followed by a Bring and Share Lunch, which will incorporate 
the CURC AGM business. Each Church will make their own arrangements for their 

share of the food. 

 
Please support this Service, a Celebration and important event in the life of our 

three churches. 
 

Please Note: There will be NO 10.30am Morning Worship at Prestbury or The 
Church in Warden Hill 

 
 
 

Rev. William (Bill) Farrell  
The Rev. Bill Farrell will be 100 years old on 29th June this year and will be holding 
a gig (sorry party) at Warden Hill URC Centre on Sunday 1st June at 1pm. Bill 
served the Warden Hill URC well over the years by regularly leading our Sunday 
morning worship. If you know Bill or would like to meet him, he would like to see 
you, refreshments will be available. Bill's son Geoff is arranging the event and if 
necessary he can be contacted on geoffarrell@talktalk.net 

Please turn up and say hello. 
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Cheltenham  
Choral Society 
Conductor Ian Higginson 

 
 

Love to Sing?  

Come and join us  

 
We rehearse on  

Wednesday evenings  

From 7.30 to 9.30  

At Bethesda Methodist 

Church  
Great Norwood Street.  

 

 
cheltenhamchoralsociety.org.uk 

Reg Charity No 287756 

 

Advertising in ôIn Touchõ 
 

We are pleased to negotiate for 
Commercial advertising in 

 ‘In Touch’ 
 at the following rates: 

 
Quarter Page £22 per annum 
Half Page  £44 per annum 

One off Quarter page £5 
 

Please contact Advertisements 
Secretary Brian Smith for further 

information: 
adverts@urcic.org.uk 

Do you know anyone who would like to advertise 
their business here? 
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St. Andrewõs Charity for May 

MARIE CURIE  
When the Hampstead Marie Curie Hospital was transferred to 
the NHS in 1948 some members of the committee set up the 
Marie Curie Memorial Fund, in order to continue support for 
cancer sufferers. In 1952 it became a recognised charity and it continues today as 
‘Marie Curie’, providing support to sufferers from forms of terminal illness. Marie 
Curie currently runs 9 hospices and employs over 4,000 staff, over 2,000 of whom 
are specially trained nurses, and a further number are trained Health Care 
Assistants. Local volunteers also help, particularly in support of family members. 
All work in collaboration with GPs, District Nurses, hospitals and consultants. As 
far as possible Nurses and Health Care Assistants provide palliative care for the 
terminally ill in their own homes, by regular visits, or if necessary by overnight 
stays. 
The hospices serve a dual purpose; they allow patients to make day visits, to use 
the facilities or consult specialists, and they have medical and care facilities for 
longer stays as necessary. The stated aim of all the care provided by Marie Curie is 
to allow the terminally ill to spend their last days with dignity and peacefully 
among family and friends. 
In 1986 the charity adopted the daffodil emblem to help with fund raising, and 
every March the charity organises the Great Daffodil Appeal. Apart from its caring 
activities Marie Curie also provides some funding for research into better ways of 
caring for the terminally ill. 
More information is available on the website www.mariecurie.org.uk or phone 
0800 716146 
 
 

Qi Gong at St Andrewõs 
Gentle exercises especially geared to the needs of older people based on Chinese 
traditional practice, promoting self-healing and self-regulation of the body. 
On Thursdays:  10th, 17th 31st May 
Starting at 12.15 pm. Cost £5.00 per session. 
New members welcome. 

Contact Lida 01242 233949   lida@blueyonder.co.uk 
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Down to Earth 
Electrical 

 
For all your domestic 

electrical needs 
 

New lighting 
Extra sockets 

Fuse board replacements 
Re-wires 

 

James Hiatt 
Tel: 01242 690902 

Mobile: 07783 593630 
 

Part P Approved 

 

MASON & STOKES 
FUNERAL DIRECTORS  

 

Tudor Lodge 

54, Hewlett Road 

Cheltenham 

 

01242 224877 

 

A family business providing 

a caring service 

 

Richard and Joy Mason 

 

Help and advice on 

Pre-arranged Funeral Plans 
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Community Film 

 

at Warden Hill URC Centre 
2.30pm (doors open at 2.15pm) 

 
Saturday 12th May 2018 

 
 

Free entry – Family and Friends welcome 
Refreshments available  

Future Dates: 23rd June, 28th July 

 

 

ECO 
May 17th is International Recycling Day. This is the first global recycling day and 
nine cities including London are set to participate in events. International 
Recycling Day is organized by the Brussels-based Bureau of International Recycling 
(BIR). 
 
On my commute into work, I noticed that Cheltenham Railway Station now has 
pink holders on the platform to collect chewing gum for recycling. These bins 
(Gumdrops) are actually made from recycled gum. The company which makes 
them also makes gum into coffee cups. 
 
A small red butterfly was noted as an early sign of spring on our Eco Church 
Noticeboard. Thank you for recording this. 
 
The Regeneration & Repair Café celebrates its second birthday on 5 May. 
Electrical items remain popular items for repair as do textiles. At the April Café 33 
items were brought in for repair helping us to reduce waste. 

Carol Drummond  
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Saturday 23rd June 2018 
 

ΨChurch Away DayΩ 
 

Come and spend the day at Broadway URC 
 to consider what Discipleship looks like in 21st century Cheltenham 

Come and explore what Luke tells us in Acts chapter 2 v 42-47 
A day of discussion, prayer, fun and fellowship. 

All Welcome 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Prestbury M ay Spring Fayre  
Saturday 5th May from 10.30 until Noon 

 
Everybody is most welcome to join us for our annual May Fair. 
There will be refreshments and all the usual stalls – plants, raffle, 
cakes, books, jewellery, bric-a-brac, toys etc. 
Donations of good quality items would be greatly appreciated. 
For further information please contact Fiona Hall  
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Data Protection  
As you will be aware, the law on Data Protection will be changing on 25th May 
2018. The General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) will give everyone more 
control and better protection over how their data is used. All organisations, 
including Churches are subject to these new regulations. 
 
Personal data relates to a living individual and includes obvious information such 
as name, address, email address and telephone number.  
It can also include sensitive information such as race, health and sexuality. No 
such data is held by your church. 
 
Consent is required from you before any data is disclosed to a third party, unless 
there is legal obligation to do so. 
 
The Cheltenham United Reformed Church (St Andrew’s) Data Privacy Statement, 
which is based on the template provided by the URC nationally, is published on 
pages 12-15 of this edition of ‘In Touch’. It will also be on display on the church 
notice board. 
 
The Data Privacy Statement for Cheltenham United Reformed Church (Prestbury) 
will be similar. The Church in Warden Hill is subject to Anglican regulations. 
 

 

What Happens Next  
¶ The Eldership needs to know what data is being held by each active 

Group. 
How is it held?  Where is it held?  What is it used for?     
  How old is it?  Who has access to it? 

¶ Once we have the full picture of what personal data is held by the 
churches we will seek your positive consent to continue to hold that data. 

¶ If you have papers relating to committees you no longer serve on, 

determine whether they are archive (to be kept) or surplus data (to 

destroy). – there will be a container in the vestry at St Andrew’s for 

papers to be shredded securely. 
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DATA PRIVACY STATEMENT 

Cheltenham United Reformed Church ό{ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ) 

1. Personal data 
Personal data relates to a living individual who can be identified from that data. 
Identification can be by the information alone or in conjunction with any other 
information in the data controller’s possession or likely to come into such 
possession. The processing of personal data is governed by the General Data 
Protection Regulation (the ‘GDPR’). 
 
2. Data Controller  
The Eldership (serving Elders) of Cheltenham United Reformed Church (St 
Andrew’s) is the data controller. This means the Eldership decides how your 
personal data is processed and for what purposes. 
 
3. How do we process your personal data? 
The Eldership of Cheltenham United Reformed Church (St Andrew’s) complies 
with its obligations under the “GDPR” by keeping personal data up to date; by 
storing and destroying it securely; by not collecting or retaining excessive 
amounts of data; by protecting personal data from loss, misuse, unauthorised 
access and disclosure and by ensuring that appropriate technical measures are in 
place to protect personal data. 
 
We use personal data for the following purposes: - 
to administer membership records; 
to maintain our financial accounts and records (including the processing of gift 
aid); 
to provide news and information about events, activities and services at the 
church; 
to fundraise and promote the interests of the church;  
to manage employees and  volunteers;  
to enable the church to provide voluntary services for the benefit of the public in 
our local community; 
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to provide contact details of officers and others with specific responsibilities (eg 
DBS signatories) and to provide statistics to the synod office and Church House. 
This enables the synod and national administration of the United Reformed 
Church. 
 
4. What is the legal basis for processing your personal data? 
Processing is carried out by a not-for-profit body with a political, philosophical, 
religious or trade union aim provided: - 
the processing relates only to members or former members (or those who have 
regular contact with it in connection with those purposes), and  
there is no disclosure to a third party without consent; or 
Processing is necessary for carrying out obligations under employment, social 
security or social protection law, or a collective agreement; or 
Explicit consent of the data subject has been given. 
 
5. Sharing personal data 
Your personal data will be treated as strictly confidential and will only be shared 
with other members of the church in order to carry out a service to other church 
members or for purposes connected with the church. We will only share your data 
with third parties with your consent. 
 
6. How long do we keep data? 
We retain data on the following basis: 
 
Record Type Retention Period 

Membership rolls Indefinitely 

Members, adherents and friends 

contact details 

24 months after the last contact 

Junior Church roll until the child/young adult reaches the age of 21. 

Junior Church contacts 24 months after the last contact 

Cradle roll Indefinitely 

Gift aid declarations and 

paperwork 

6 years after the calendar year to which it relates 

Registers of Marriage  As required by the Registrar General 

Register of Baptisms Indefinitely 

Register of Funerals Indefinitely 

Personal data relating to events 
for which additional 

Disposed of immediately after the event unless 
anything has occurred (eg an accident) which indicates 
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information is gathered eg 
Church holidays  

that records should be retained for a longer period. 

Records of attendance of 

children/young people and 

helpers 

Indefinitely for safeguarding purposes 

Photographs and videos of 

events 

24 months after the event ï selected items retained for 

historical records 

Insurance Records Indefinitely 

Safeguarding matters Indefinitely or until advised otherwise by authorities 

Accident Books 3 years from the date of the last entry (or, if the 

accident involves a child/ young adult, then until that 

person reaches the age of 21) 

Complaints (non -safeguarding) 3 years after resolution of complaint (unless further 
action is anticipated) 

Minute Books Indefinitely 

Employee Records 6 years after the date of termination of employment 

Pension Records (money 

purchase) 

6 years after transfer or value taken 

Visitors Books Indefinitely 

Attendance records at meetings 

and clubs 

12 months after the event unless anything has occurred 

which indicates that records should be retained for 

longer 

 
7. Your rights and your personal data  
Unless subject to an exemption under the GDPR, you have the following rights 
with respect to your personal data: - 
The right to request a copy of the personal data which Cheltenham United 
Reformed Church (St Andrew’s) holds about you (a Subject Access Request or 
‘SAR’);  
The right to request that the Eldership of Cheltenham United Reformed Church (St 
Andrew’s) corrects any personal data if it is found to be inaccurate or out of date; 

¶ The right to request your personal data is erased where it is no longer 
necessary for Cheltenham United Reformed Church (St Andrew’s and 
Prestbury) to retain such data; 

¶ The right to withdraw your consent to the processing at any time; 

¶ The right to request that the data controller provide you with your 
personal data and where possible, to transmit that data directly to 
another data controller. 
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¶ The right, where there is a dispute in relation to the accuracy or 
processing of your personal data, to request a restriction is placed on 
further processing; 

¶ The right to object to the processing of personal data; 

¶ The right to lodge a complaint with the Information Commissioners Office. 
 
8. Further processing 
If we wish to use your personal data for a new purpose, not covered by this Data 
Protection Notice, then we will provide you with a new notice explaining this new 
use prior to commencing the processing and setting out the relevant purposes 
and processing conditions. Where and whenever necessary, we will seek your 
prior consent to the new processing. 
 
9. Contact Details 
To exercise all relevant rights, queries or complaints please in the first instance 
contact your Church Secretary. 
You can contact the Information Commissioners Office on 0303 123 1113 or via 
email https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/email/ or at the Information 
Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire. SK9 5AF. 
 

The Elders 
Cheltenham United Reformed Church (St Andrew’s) 

www.urcic.org.uk  May 2018 
 
 
 
 

Regeneration/Repair Cafe 
Is it broken? We can help you fix it. 

Regeneration Café volunteers have a go at repairing electrical and electronic 
items, textiles, small household items and do knife sharpening 

First Saturday of every Month 
{ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ 10.00amτ2.00pm 

No charge but donations welcomed. 
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Tuesday Forum at St Andrewõs 

A Bard on the Silver Screen.  
Job descriptions can be very misleading these days. For example, a ‘household 
goods procurement executive’ would turn out to be a supermarket shopper, an 
‘equestrian investment agent’ would turn out to be a race-goer. Some though are 
pretty straightforward, like chief constable, head chef, airline pilot, Queen. 
Then there are some that sound important, have a massive prestige, but don’t pay 
much, and cause folk to wonder who they are and what they did to get the 
job…like poet laureate for instance. OK, go on, name more than one. See what I 
mean? The current pay is about £6,000 a year and the post-holder doesn’t legally 
have to do anything at all. The post is in the gift of the Prime Minister. So, who 
would you like to put forward? Charles Causley? Pam Ayres? Tim Rice? That chap 
who wrote those limericks on the London Underground? A modern hymn writer? 
Hang on, Charles Causley? – could he have been poet laureate?  

Russell Buley thinks so, and at the Forum on Tuesday 8th May will tell us 
ŀōƻǳǘ ά/ƘŀǊƭŜǎ /ŀǳǎƭŜȅΣ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ǇƻŜǘ ƭŀǳǊŜŀǘŜ ǿŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƘŀŘΦέ 
 
Isn’t it a touch odd that the only “laureate” we have is a poet? Shouldn’t we have 
a painter laureate and a dramatist laureate? A footballer laureate? Pop-singer? 
There are of course other ways of rewarding talent; knighthoods, damehoods, and 
so on, especially in the theatre and films, like Dame Judy, Sir Laurence, Sir 

Kenneth, Sirnatra etc. Which leads me to .ƛƭƭ /ƻǿƛŜΩǎ ά/ƭŀǎǎƛŎ {ƘƻǊǘ CƛƭƳέ ƻƴ 
Tuesday 22nd May.  It’s a “wait and see” film, but it might well feature one or 
two. Only way to find out is to come along and watch. Charles Boyer might never 
have spoken the “classic” quote “come with me to the casbah” so I can’t use that 
useful cliché, and we haven’t got a casbah, but we do have a tea bar, which will be 
upgraded to a bring and share tea. 
And finally, a warm thank you to the irrepressible Owen Barraclough who stood in 
as speaker at very short notice indeed at our late March meeting. 
 

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ hǳǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ /ƻǳƎƘǘƻƴ /ƻǳǊǘ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ мнth  June. 
 

And that will be that until September, when there might be some surprises in 
store. 

Keith Norcott  
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Footsloggers  
The walking Group for all ages, abilities and dogs that has been going strong since 
2008. The name ‘Footsloggers’ was invented by Bob Alger although the walks are 
not really 'slogs' they are steady strolls in the beautiful countryside surrounding 
Cheltenham. Walks are organised by different people each month and are 
approximately five miles in length, with as few stiles as possible, ending at some 
hostelry with lunch and good company. 
 
The dates of the walks for 2018 are: 
24th May   18th June 
20th July   13th August 
21st September  15th October 
16th November  10th December 
 
All are welcome to join us both young and not so young. Just get in touch with Tim 
Odell at t_odell@blueyonder.co.uk, or Jenny Evans at 
jenny21evans@hotmail.co.uk 
 

I wandered (not as) lonely as a cloud! Footsloggers outing to Dymock  
On Friday the 23rd March 13 members of the Footsloggers met at Dymock for a 
walk amongst the daffodils of the surrounding countryside. Starting at St Mary’s 
church and walking part of the Poet’s Way walk we headed across damp fields to 
Vell Mill nature reserve, passing the remains of snow in the hedges. The nature 
reserve is part of Gloucestershire’s Wildlife Trust and the groups of daffodils 
looked wonderful in their natural setting. From there we crossed farmers’ slowly-
drying fields and headed for a M50 bridge passing naturalised daffodils on the 
banks of paths and bridges. We saw the Ketford 
Bank nature reserve whilst we ate our bananas! 
Ketford reserve is a steep sandy bank with many 
daffodils and has been part of the Trust only since 
2010. From there we walked past the 17th century 
Callow Farm to the Callow Farm conservation area, again covered in pockets of 
daffodils. A lovely sight but perhaps marred by the sound of its neighbour, the 
M50! From there it was a gentle walk back to our starting point and lunch at the 
Beauchamp Arms. 

Barry Stagg  
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HOME FLAIR CATERING 
Catering For Every Occasion 

Home cooked food at affordable prices 

Menus individually designed for your occasion 
Christenings Å Dinner Parties  
 Funerals Å Hot & Cold Buffets 

Cheryl Parsons  

(01242) 675374 
homeflaircatering@gmail.com 

 

Advertisements 
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Wednesday Social Group at Warden Hill URCC  

28th March. This week a good crowd braved the rain. 
First - a try out on the newly donated Bingo machine! What high tech. for calling 
the numbers over the tinkle of the tea cups and the crunch of the biscuits. 
Second -one of the best talks we have enjoyed since our opening. humour, history 
but above all inspiration to be one of the people who make a contribution as we, 
as a Group, hope to do. If you get a chance to hear Chris Evans speak please do 
yourself a favour and go. Thank you so much, Chris. 
Third - a chance to do our favourite thing! No! Not sing along with Julie Andrews 
but chat to our friends. 
11th April. 
The Wednesday Social Group audience has been so fortunate in the quality of the 
speakers we have enjoyed in our first year. Every one of them has been an expert 
on their subject with the ability to convey the joy their topic gives to them. 
This week was a case in point. Tony Jeans gave us George Gershwin through the 
medium of sound, pictures and dance in a talk illustrated by his research and 
scholarship. Yet another treat! 
 

Come and join the Group, especially if you live near Warden Hill, for 
fun and friendship in 2018 and beyond. Don't be shy, a warm 
welcome awaits you.  

We meet on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday afternoons in the 
month at 2.00pm, at the URC Centre. 

Please spread the word. 
John Howe  

 
 
 

Freecycle  
If you have any useful items you no longer need that might 
be of use to someone else please let Ann Lewis know 
with full details of the item and please leave your telephone 
number so we can get back to you. 
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Wednesday Women  
The Wednesday Women group will meet again on 2nd May. Throughout the year 
the group enjoy illustrated talks, demonstrations, film nights, book reviews and 
bring and share suppers. 
Meeting start with refreshments at 7.15 pm. 
All welcome. 
 
 
 

Cheltenham Chamber O rchestra  
Saturday 12th May, 7.30  
At St Andrew’s, Montpellier St. 
A programme of French Music: Debussy, Roussel, Faure, Saint-Saens 
Conductor: James Ross Leader: George Ewart 
Tickets unreserved £15, Children Free. 

 
 
 

Christian Aid Concert  
Sunday 13th May 
Concert to raise money for Christian Aid at St Andrew's URC  
3.00-4.00pm to be followed by tea and cake in Garden Room  
Retiring collection and distribution of Christian Aid envelopes  
 
 
 

Family Fun Day at Warden Hill  
Saturday 19th May 
At St Christopher’s 

11.00am till 3.00pm 
Free Activities, Watch the Royal Wedding live! 

Free Entry 
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The Pulpit in May  
Worship Leaders/Preachers at Prestbury, St Andrew’s and on 
URC Sundays at The Church in Warden Hill (See back cover for 
other services) 
 

!ǘ {ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ 
6th May Dr Tony Jeans 
13th May Mr Bob Alger 
20th May Rev. Dr. Alison Evans (County Ecumenical Officer) 
27th May Worship Group led by Dr. Tony Jeans 
 
At Prestbury 
6th May Rev. Dr. Dee Brierley-Jones 
13th May No Service 
20th May Rev. Stuart Scott 
27th May tba 
 
At The Church in Warden Hill 
13th May Rev. Dr. Alison Evans (County Ecumenical Officer) 
 
 
 

{ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ [ǳƴŎƘ /ƭǳō  
St Andrew’s URC, Montpellier Street 

 
Does a lovely bowl of thick, homemade soup with a fresh bread 

roll, followed by a homemade pudding and tea or coffee, 
interest you?? 

Then join us on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of every month at 
1.00pm and bring a friend. 

All for ONLY £3.00 
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From The Editor  
 

A Prayer for Pentecost 
 
Enter our hearts, O Holy Spirit, 
Come in blessed mercy and set us free. 
Throw open, O Lord, the locked doors of our minds; 
Cleanse the chambers of our thoughts for thy dwelling: 
Light there the fires of thine own holy brightness in new 
Understandings of the truth, 
O Holy Spirit, very God, whose presence is liberty, 
Grant us the perfect freedom  
To be thy servants 
Today, tomorrow, evermore. 

Eric Milner-White 
published in SPCK Book of Christian Prayer. 

 
 
 

Please ensure that all items for the next edition of ‘In Touch’ are with 
the Editor by midnight on 

SUNDAY 13th MAY 2018 
at 

magazine@urcic.org.uk 
 
Distribution is on the 4th Sunday of the month. Any alterations to the distribution, 
e.g. change of address, method of delivery, or cancellation should be sent to Fiona 
Hall. The current edition of ‘In Touch’ and some back numbers, amended for legal 
and privacy reasons, are available on the Church website.  

(See inside front cover of ‘In Touch’ for relevant email addresses) 
 

Views expressed in this magazine are not necessarily those of the Editor, the Elders, 
the Minister, or of any authoritative body of the United Reformed Church 
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Diary for May 2018  
Tue   1   2.00pm Tuesday Tea St Andrew’s 
Wed   2   1.00pm Lunch Club St Andrew’s 
Wed   2   7.15pm Wednesday Women St Andrew’s 
Thu   3 ELECTIONS 
Sat   5 10.00am Regeneration/Repair Café St Andrew’s 
Sat   5 10.30am May Spring Fayre Prestbury 
 
Tue   8   2.30pm Tuesday Forum St Andrew’s 
Wed   9   2.00pm Wednesday Social Group Warden Hill URCC 
Wed   9   7.30pm TCiWH ECM St Christopher’s 
Thu 10 ASCENSION DAY 
Thu 10 12.15pm Qi Gong St Andrew’s 
Thu 10   2.00pm Prayer Group St Christopher’s 
Sat 12   2.30pm Community Film Show Warden Hill URCC 
 
SUN 13 10.15am Prayers St Andrew’s 
SUN 13   3.00pm Christian Aid Concert St Andrew’s 
Wed 16   1.00pm Lunch Club St Andrew’s 
Thu 17 12.15pm Qi Gong St Andrew’s 
Sat 19  Family Fun Day Warden Hill 
 
SUN 20 WHITSUNDAY/PENTECOST 
SUN 20   3.15pm Deaf Community Church St Christopher’s 
Tue 22   2.30pm Tuesday Forum St Andrew’s 
Wed 23   2.00pm Wednesday Social Group Warden Hill URCC 
Thu 24  Footsloggers  
Thu 24   2.00pm Prayer Group St Christopher’s 
 
Thu 31 12.15pm Qi Gong St Andrew’s 
 

Diary for June 2018  
Sat   2 10.00am Regeneration/Repair Café St Andrew’s 
Sat   2 10.30am Coffee Morning Prestbury 
 



 

 

 

Regular Weekly Events 20 18  
 
Monday 

10.00am Prestbury Urchins   Prestbury URC** 
  5.15pm Rainbows  Warden Hill URC Centre** 

 

Tuesday 
10.00am St Andrew’s Parents & Toddlers St Andrew’s 
  5.15pm Brownies   Warden Hill URC Centre** 
  7.30pm Bible Study House Group   St Christopher’s** 

 

Wednesday 
  9.15am Little Shepherds St Christopher’s** 
  7.00pm Bellringing St Christopher’s 

 

Thursday 
  5.30pm Beavers St Christopher’s** 
  6.00pm Brownies St Christopher’s** 
  6.45pm Cubs St Christopher’s** 
  7.45pm Scouts St Christopher’s** 

 

Friday 
      10.00am Friday Circle Prestbury URC 

10.30am Bible Study House Group   51 Bournside Road** 
  6.15pm TCiWH Choir Practice   St Christopher’s 

** Term Time Only 
(Please see ‘The Lantern’, Magazine for the Church in Warden Hill for other 
activities. Ed.) 
 
 

Creative Cards  
On sale at Prestbury, St Andrewõs 

Warden Hill URC Centre  and St Christopherõs 
 
  



 

 

 

Church Services  
 

St Andrewõs URC 
 Every Sunday 11.00am Morning Worship 
   (Communion Service on 1st Sunday) 
 3rd Sunday     9.30am Jump4Joy  
   (an informal short service for all the family) 
 

Prestbury URC  
 1st Sunday 10.30am All-age Worship 
 3rd Sunday  10.30am Morning Worship 
 4th Sunday  10.30am Communion 
 2nd & 5th Sunday No service 
 

The Church in Warden Hill  
Sunday morning services are all held at {ǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƻǇƘŜǊΩǎ 
 1st Sunday 10.30am Family Worship 
 2nd Sunday 10.30am Communion in the URC tradition 
 3rd Sunday 10.30am Morning Worship 
 4th Sunday 10.30am Communion in the Anglican tradition 
 5th Sunday 10.30am Morning Worship 
 
 2nd Sunday   3.30pm Messy Church at URC Centre 
 

Evening services are at St Christopher’s except 4th Sunday at URCC 
 1st Sunday   6.00pm Communion in the Anglican tradition 
 2nd Sunday   6.00pm Evensong 
 3rd Sunday   6.00pm Evensong 
 4th Sunday   6.00pm Evening Worship at URC Centre 
 5th Sunday   6.00pm Choral Evensong 
 

Weekdays 
 Monday-Friday   8.00 am Morning Prayer at St Christopher’s 
 Tuesday 10.30am Communion at URC Centre 


